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is a BUZZ at FPC!  

RaƷy  
Sunday 
Sept. 10 

Stewardship 
Sunday 
Sept. 17 

BEE The  
Church 
Sept. 24 
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Personals 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
 

Shirley Drawbaugh will  celebrate her 90th birthday on September 18. 
 

Marva Lee Doud will  celebrate her 92nd birthday on September 26. 
 

ANNIVERSARY CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

Sydney & Morrie Soderberg celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary on 
August 27. 
 

Anne & Lloyd Davidson  will celebrate their 50th wedding anniversary on 
September 2. 
 

Rosemary & Bill West  will celebrate their 60th wedding anniversary on 
September 22. 
 

SYMPATHY IS EXTENDED 
 

to Morrie & Sydney Soderberg, Amanda Michaelis & Carson & 

Molly, and Tige Soderberg, Ella & Lily. Phillip Shaffer, Salina, 

brother-in-law of Morrie & Sydney, and uncle of Amanda, Carson, 

Molly, Tige, Ella & Lily, died July 27.  
 

to Linda & Paul Johnson  and their children, Luke, Meg & Olivia.  

Lindaõs mother, Susie Woodworth, Arkansas City, died August 4.  

 FPC Staff 
 

 

PASTOR 

Rev. Dr. Charlie Smith  
Lead Pastor/Head of Staff 
charlie@fpcsalina.org     

 

CHILDRENôS CHRISTIAN ED 

Shelby Dickson 

 Director of Childrenôs CE 
shelby@fpcsalina.org 

 Childrenôs CE Assistant 

Britton Zuccarelli 

 Nursery Caregivers 

     Debb Homman, Coordinator 
     nursery@fpcsalina.org 

        Danielle Hix 

      Anita Thompson 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

Shelby Dickson  
 Mid-High Youth Leader 

Jake Dickson  
 Mid-High Youth Assistant 

Randy Graham 

 HeBrews Facilitator 

Dylan Boyd 

 Senior-High Youth Assistant 
 

MUSIC 

Richard Koshgarian           

Director of Music 
richard@fpcsalina.org   

 

Angie Koshgarian                           

Organist 
angie@fpcsalina.org 

 

OFFICE  

Melanie Spiess                   

Office Manager 
melanie@fpcsalina.org 

 

Beth Cormack  

Communications Coordinator 
beth@fpcsalina.org 

 

CUSTODIAL 

Ed Zoch                              

Head Custodian                                                                      
ed@fpcsalina.org                

 

Tony Griggs                        

Relief Custodian 
tony@fpcsalina.org 

Do you have information you'd like to have listed in the ñPersonals"  section of 

the newsletter? Contact Beth at beth@fpcsalina.org today! 

RULING ELDERS, DEACONS & TRUSTEES  
OF FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

 

 Ruling Elders (Session): 

Class of 2017 ï Peter Johnston, Tina Ralston, Jon Richards 

                          Deb Shetlar, Bruce Wyatt 

Class of 2018 ï Jeff Hayes, Ashley Jarvis, Cyndy Knutson,  

                          Sydney Soderberg 

Class of 2019 ï Andy England, Dale Hanson, Linda Johnson 
 

Deacons: 

Class of 2017 ï Kendi Carlgren, Cathy Hayes, Ann Knowles,  

                          Carolyn Wedel, Jane Driver, Sarah Morris, Pat Putzier,  

                          Ron Green, Betty Norman, Katy England 

Class of 2018 ï Peggy Bihlmaier, John Landes, Ann Payne, Diana Smith 

Class of 2019 ï Lainey Bratt, Liz Carroll, Katie Lidgett, Joey Soltis,  

                          Joan Soltis 
 

Trustees: 

Class of 2017 ï Amanda Michaelis, Mark Wedel, Margaret Wyatt 

Class of 2018 ï Rob Exline, John Knutson, Pat Neustrom, Jamie Hall 

Class of 2019 ï Matt Cobb, Randy Graham, Brandon Gary 
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from Pastor Charlie... 

 Even now, 15 years after leaving journalism, my go-to books on grammar and writing remain The Associated 

Press Stylebook and Words on Words, written by John Bremner, who taught a generation of reporters and editors 

at the University of Kansas. Regarding alliteration, Bremner writes: ñFrom the ear of a discerning craftsman, 

alliteration, the repetition of the same sounds or syllables, is effective. Often itôs sophomoric, as in this headline: 

ñStudent Spirit Sparkles/As Spring Semester Starts.ò é When alliteration is the best rhetorical way to convey a 

message, as in some advertising, use it. Otherwise, avoid.ò 
 

 As we prepare to mark our annual Rally Day Sunday and, two weeks later, the second 

year of our Bee the Church mission-project-instead-of-worship workday, weôre playfully 

adding an alliteration into the mix. Think of the letter ñB:ò Weôve already captured the 

bee-and-honey image with the extra ñeò tacked on to ñBe.ò This year, weôre adding 

another ñB:ò the Bible, acknowledging the ongoing Bible in 90 Days reading program in 

which more than 80 FPC members are participants. 
 

 So, continuing with this ñBò alliteration, briefly, some background: 
 

On Rally Sunday, Sept. 10th, in addition to offering the usual ministry fair and 

regular sign-ups for each committee, FPC members can sign up for various 

mission activities on ñBee the Churchò Sunday two weeks later ï Sept. 24th. 

Then, on ñBee the Churchò Sunday, Sept. 24th, church members will gather in the 

sanctuary, just like on a normal Sunday. Instead of holding a worship service, 

though, there will be a short mission prayer, and then members will be dismissed 

to ñbe the churchò in person, carrying out committeesô mission projects either on 

site or at various locations. 
 

Hereôs a list of this yearôs Bee the Church projects: 
 

ß Adult Education: Love, Chloe (ñMonkey in My Chairò backpacks)  

ß Children & Families/Youth & Young Adults: Child Advocacy and Parent Services (CAPS)  

ß Congregational Care & Nurture/Deacons: Delivery of gifts to homebound members, and raising money 

for Salina Shares, Laundry Love 

ß Social Justice & Mission/Stewardship: Community picnic at Pacific Park 

ß Worship & Music: Worker Bees for membersô work-project requests 

ß Trustees: Grounds work day 
 

Also, to tie-in Rally Sunday, Bee the Church, and the all-church Bible in 90 Days reading program, youôll note 

links to scripture verses at committeesô display tables on Rally Sunday, and each committeeôs Bee the Church 

project. 
 

Itôs important to note that Rally Sunday and Bee the Church Sunday are both designed to be ALL-CHURCH-

MEMBER events, and not limited only to committee members. Everyone ï and every age ï is encouraged to take 

part, and invite others to join in the activities. 


